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Letters to the Editor 
Editor: 

 Last year at this time, Derek Zemrak, Beau Behan and the CAIFFA re-opened the Rheem Theatre to be the 
new home of the California Independent Film Festival. They held a community event at the theater that was 
attended by a few hundred people. This year, for the first anniversary of the re-opening, one ticket has been sold. 
The people of Moraga, Orinda and the neighboring communities cannot move into a state of apathy and expect the 
theater to survive. We have planned for a celebration at least as grand as the re-opening, but so far, the people 
have not materialized. 

 I believe that the New Rheem Theatre has been the signature model for bringing the people of Moraga 
together in a positive, unifying endeavor. I am very excited about having this theater open again!! 

 Let's get moving! 
  
 Caroline Wood 
 Moraga 
  
 Editor: 
 There is no gift equal to the great memories Orion has received at Orinda Intermediate School so we are 

giving our Gratitude. 
 We want to thank Orion's teachers Danee Jurichko and Susan Rodriguez for making Orion's time at OIS joyous 

and a pleasure for him. They have truly blessed his life. I don't know what strings were pulled to allow Susan to be 
in Core and Study Hall, mostly one on one, with Orion for three years but we will always be grateful for it. Danee's 
program is an amazing model for inclusion opportunities. 

 I also want to thank Holly and Orion's other aides as well as the OIS staff for their support and guidance. 
Thank you, Mr. Randall for having an inclusive school and your positive attitude. A Special thank you goes out to the 
students of OIS for your compassion especially the ones who volunteer their elective to become friends in room 74. 
It is valued by more than just your new friends. 

 Orion is moving on to Miramonte for next year and there have already been some wonderful ground breaking 
collaboration between Moraga, Orinda, and Acalanes Unifies School Districts to make it as successful as OIS has 
been for him. 

 Thank you, 
 Lisa, Ohmar, Sequoyah and Orion Sowle 
 Orinda 
  
 Editor: 
 Is Open Space and wildlife habitat for sale by Town of Moraga? 
 Apparently, approving development on one of Moraga's open ridge lines wasn't enough as the Moraga Town 

Council is currently considering a proposal to sell off some of the town's own open space for a subdivision along the 
Lafayette Moraga Trail, one of the oldest, most scenic, and most used trails in the East Bay Parks Regional District. 

 If the sale of the subdivision is approved, it would devastate both part of the beauty of this regional trail and 
eliminate some of the wildlife open space that exists where the subdivision is being considered. 

 I am a frequent hiker on this trail (and) it saddens me a greatly that I will no longer be able to see these 
creatures or the open fields and trees at this particular location because of a decision that favors a short term 
windfall of money for a permanent reduction in open space and wildlife habitat that, once lost to private 
development, cannot be reclaimed. 

 Instead of having a wide open space for the trail with a beautiful open space on its north side, the proposed 
subdivision will narrow the trail's corridor to a few yards on its northwest side. Please let the Moraga Town Council 
know your opinion on this proposal.  

 It's ironic that Lafayette is celebrating the public opening and purchase of open space with the purchase of 
Acalanes Ridge while Moraga is selling open space it already owns. 

 Robert Blits 
 Moraga  
 (Editor's note: Robert Blits' letter was modified slightly to delete references to photos that we were not able to 

include.) 
 

 
Reach the reporter at: info@lamorindaweekly.com
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